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REF: Unauthorised Security Roller Shutters - GCX 67 Northgate Darlington DL1 1PP
The unauthorised fitting of two new electrically operated roller shutters at the above premises has been brought to the attention of Darlington Borough Council.
The property lies within the Northgate Conservation Area in the first block of terraced retail units on the western side of Northgate south of the of the roundabout at the junction of Northgate and St Cuthberts Way and opposite a terrace of established retail shops and a hot food takeaway. This is the northern end of the town centre pedestrian shopping corridor running along High Row through into Blackwell gate.
Along the route is the Cornmill Shopping and Queen Street Centres, the eastern end of Bondgate, Joseph Pease Monument, Prebend Row, Town Clock and covered market.

Many but not all retail shops benefit from security shutters similar to those recently fitted at 67 Northgate including the entrances to the shopping malls.

There has been agricultural activity in Darlington since the early Neolithic period.

The area was occupied by Romans and Darlington was born in Anglo-Saxon times due to its location as a crossing point over the River Skerne and its protected south facing position in the Skerne Valley.

Northgate lies to the northern end of Darlington town centre close to the Darlington and Stockton railway line “the birthplace of the railways” which form the northern boundary of Northgate Conservation Area including the group of building forming North Road railway station and museum. The steam powered “Locomotion” built by George Stephenson ran on what was the first passenger carrying railway line in the world and the “five pound note” bridge has recently been subject to transformation for visiting railway enthusiasts.

Due mainly to the decline of the railways in the 1960,s only one line now runs through North Road Station and the general area has suffered slow decline until recently attempts have been made to reverse decades of non investment in the Northgate area. 

The proposed planning application, invited by Darlington Borough Council, is to retain the security roller shutters that have been fitted into the existing structural window openings formerly McDonalds. 
The existing use class A1 at ground floor level could include further expansion at first floor level, offering further retail rental or living accommodation close to local amenities and bus routes. 
The new security shutters are manufactured to a high standard meeting the current insurance company’s specification. The shutters are powder coated graphite dark grey/black and will only be in the closed position during outside of retail business hours.
I am sure that the installation of the security shutters to be considered under the full planning application attached, will not harm the heritage asset within the Northgate Conservation Area in this the 22nd Centuary.

We look forward to your favourable decision for the planning application under consideration
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Chris Humble
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